Toji Hashimoto
9709 Arleta Avenue

Arleta, California 91331

(818) 897-4216
Dear Friends of Nikkei Senior Gardens:

As you might know already, Harold Muraoka, Co-Chair of Nikkei Senior Gardens suffered a setback in his health early in January 2008.  As he slowly recovers from his setback, the rest of us are ancitipating his return.  In the interim the Nikkei Senior 

Gardens Board as it is, will continue his quest to have the Nikkei Senior Gardens built and operating by the end of 2008.

Harry Nakada as Co-Chair will continue as he has been in his function. In the meantime, the following people as of February, 2008 will try to continue Harold’s dream:

Toji Hashimoto, President: Bruce Louden, Vice President and Director of Operations to the project: Kenji Watanabe has been asked by Harry Nakada to attend meetings which he is not able to attend.  We welcome Kenji with open arms.  If you would like to help us in any way, please do not hesitate to contact either Bruce Louden or Toji Hashimoto, or Harry Nakada.  In the near future we will need a lot of help and support from the Friends of Nikkei Gardens and the Community Center at-large.  Harold has always considered the project the Community Center Members project, as it was his dream to use excess profits to benefit the Community Center.

Please keep Harold in your prayers.  Thank you.

Toji Hashimoto

The San Fernando Valley Japanese American Community Center association was established in 1956. It serves a membership of over 800 Japanese families. Over the years the Association has developed a Community Center, athletic facilities, a Senior Center and an affordable apartment housing project that served our senior members. In recognition of the members continuing growing need and desire to continue their cultural heritage experience, the Association looked to provide housing opportunities for the most elderly and frail members of our community. After examining the housing options available to the Issei and Nissei and available to our future generations. It was determined that our Association would embark on developing a Senior Assisted Living Housing project with services designed to serve the Japanese American Community primarily located in the Los Angeles/San Fernando Valley. The project called Nikkei Senior Gardens will encompass 86 units divided among 75 assisted living units and a dementia care unit with 11 beds located on a 3.5 acre site, only four blocks from our Community Center property. 

Over seven years ago the process began with locating a site near our existing Community Center so that our multigenerational members can provide ongoing interaction with those Nikkei Senior Gardens members that are less able to move within the neighborhood. A development team was formed that included Association members, experienced outside consultants familiar with assisted living housing and the related services with the added experience with similar culturally based communities. A site owned by one of our members was purchased by the Association at a reasonable price. Other members of the community contributed funds to begin the development process, design a building and obtain the necessary entitlement approvals. To date the Association members have provided over $1,000,000 toward this effort. In June 2006 the Community Center, using the Center property as collateral borrowed $2,500,000 raising the equity funds required by Prudential Financial and FHA to complete the construction and stabilized the operations. This cash equity plus the equity generated by the increase in land value since the purchase of the land over six years ago was sufficient to meet the loan requirements. The overall budget of the project totals over $20,250,000 including the projected cost to stabilize the property.

Thus to date the Association has acquired the property, obtained the necessary land entitlements approvals, designed and has started construction of the facility. To cover the cost requirements we successfully obtained a $15,165,000 loan from Prudential Financial insured by FHA, raised over $1,000,000 and borrowed $2,500,000. The remainder of the equity came from appreciation in land value. The project mortgage is a combination construction permanent loan, with a fixed interest rate of 6% per annum plus 57 basis points for FHA mortgage insurance premium, fully amortizing over a 40 year term and totally non-recourse.  The project is 7 months into a projected 16 month construction period and currently on schedule. 
To operate the project for the Association we selected Seniority, Inc., a subsidiary of the non-profit American Baptist Homes of the West organization. Seniority was selected after a search and a visit to similar existing Japanese American Community in San Francisco. ABHOW possesses extensive experience in varying forms for affordable senior housing and services.
Currently the Association is in the process of raising capital contributions to repay the Community Center $2,500,000 mortgage which come due June 2009.  Late last year after many years of effort we finally were able to secure financing from Prudential Financial using the FHA Section 232 insured mortgage program. The Association using the net proceeds of the $2,500,000 loan lent the net proceeds to the non-profit entity (Nikkei Senior Gardens) developing the project. Nikkei Senior Gardens, as financially structured will provide a good return on equity of about 14% to the Community Center in order to provide better service to remainder of the Association members. The Nikkei Senior Garden Board has retained the right to award “scholarship” to Association members that would need financial assistance in living at the Gardens.

We are seeking your generosity in helping meet our goals by assisting the Association. If you understand and believe in our goal, your assistance would be greatly appreciated by all 800 families our Association.

Sincerely,

Toji Hashimoto

President, Nikkei Senior Gardens
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Bruce Louden
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